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                   Spring  Newsletter  

Dear Parents,  

óSeek and ye shall findô. Looking for  Easter eggs and finding them hidden in  

different places in the garden is not exactly  what this Bible verse (Matthew7:7) is  

referring to but it is something that I will be doing with my children this Easter 

holidays! For some, knowing the Easter message can be even more exciting than 

discovering a chocolate surprise under a flower poté 

 

God had created a perfect world yet we kept messing it up. 

This upset God but rather than punish us, he sent his Son to 

Earth: Jesus gave up his life for us, so that we could be forgiven 

for the things we have done wrong. Fast forward a couple of days and you arrive 

at the greatest time of the churchôs year, a day to be celebrated; the day that  

Jesus rose from the dead. Showing us that we too can have eternal life in heaven.     

 

Seek and you will find! Whether youôll be enjoying an Easter egg hunt or taking 

time to reflect on the Easter story and its powerful message (or both), I hope you 

have a lovely, peaceful holiday. 

Andrew Denham  

 

 

http://www.standlakeschool.co.uk/FEB2015/index.php
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Parent Questionnaire Follow Up... 

In our last newsletter we celebrated the incredibly positive response we had from parents in our annual  

questionnaire.  It is worth reminding ourselves of some of the things we were particularly pleased with: 

¶ 100% agreed or strongly agreed that their child learns interesting and engaging things at school 

¶ 98% agreed/strongly agreed that the values and ethos has a positive impact on their child 

¶ 98% agreed/strongly agreed that the school encourages and motivates their child to achieve their best 

¶ 98% agreed/strongly agreed that the school is well led and managed 

¶ 98% agreed/strongly agreed that their child is happy and enjoys school 

¶ 98% agreed/strongly agrees that the school works well with the local community 

This said we are always looking for ways to improve and we have reflected on some of the areas that could be even 

better and will be introducing some new ideas over the coming yearé 

               Friday Enrichment Afternoon 

In Term 6 we will be dedicating the whole of  

Friday afternoon to extra- curricular enrichment 

activities (art, drama, music, sport, 50 Things to 

Do). Most of the costs will be met by the school but 

there may be some activities that parents need to 

fund should the child choose to do one specifically. 

At the end of the term the children will perform 

or display the work they 

have done in a special  

assembly.   More details in 

the next newsletter... 

Home Learning 

From Term 5 children will have 

the option to complete one topic 

related task each week. We will 

continue to ask children to read 

daily, practice their weekly spell-

ings and RockStars timestables.   

Home Learning books will go out on a Wednes-

day and need to be back on a Monday. Children 

will be completing their spellings and timetables 

in these books so you can see how they have 

done. So it is important the books go back and 

forth each week.  

                    How your child is doing  

Please note that the teachers are always very 

happy to have a pre- arranged meeting with 

you to discuss how your child is doing or if you 

would like to find out how best to help them. 

We will continue to have two parents evenings, 

end of year report and Open Classrooms.  

Governor Communications 

There will continue to be termly updates from the 

governors with specific comments on what they 

have been doing in school. You can expect to see 

more of a presence from them in future school  

activities and events.  

If you have not had a response to any comments you made in the questionnaire please book an appointment to see 

Mr Denham or the class teacher.   
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 School Events  

Swimming Gala 

Our swimming team 

went to Carterton  

leisure centre to  

compete against the 

other EPA schools. All 

of the children swam  

really well. The girls 

team came 2nd and the boys team 3rd. This 

was a great achievement because most of our 

Year 5 team were up against Year 6s.  

                        Cycle Training   

The second 

group of Year 6  

children  

completed and 

passed their  

cycling training. 

Well done to Euan, Elle, Ava, Evelyn, Lewis, Georgina, 

Thea, Lottie, Alesha. Next stop the Olympic velodrome! 

Egyptian Pharaoh  sets Dahl class a challenge   

Four Teams of children, led by Che, Henry, Indianna 

and Ella, had to convince the Pharaoh that their  

chariot was the best one for him to buy. It was a 

tough decision but it was Team Henry that persuaded 

him the most and were awarded with Golden Eggs! 

Red Nose Day 

The children came dressed in red for the 

day.  We raised Ã283 for Comic Relief.  

                    School Council    

 

 

 

 

 

 

The School Council have been incredibly 

busy shopping for bargain tuck shop items 

online, selling it on a Friday, counting up 

the proceeds and working out what to 

spend the profits on. 

Cake Sale 

Emelia, Indianna, Cara, 

Zoe and Francesca 

raised around Ã50 for 

Cancer Research with 

their cake sale. It was 

lovely to see the girls 

living out our value of ócompassionô and  organising 

this themselves (with a little help from Mums). Future  

recruits for the FOSS Cake Team..? 
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 School Events  

                                          Chance to Shine Cricket 

Donaldson and Blake Class got 

a chance to shine at cricket. 

Coach Zoe spent an afternoon 

with them in the glorious sun-

shine. Our field wasnôt quiet as 

good as the pitch at Lords (or 

The Oxford Downs!) but hope-

fully it inspired a few to get 

behind our men and womenôs 

teams in this years World Cup matches and maybe represent their country one day... 

                                                   FOSS Easter Fete   

 

 

 

 

 

FOSS and an army of willing helpers once again pulled it out of the bag 

and organised lovely weather, scrumptious cakes and fun stalls. It was a 

lovely way to finish on a Friday and a very impressive Ã504 was raised. 

Thank you to you and everyone who supported the event on the day.   

Morpurgo Art  

Under Mrs. Abrahamôs expert guidance, 

Morpurgo class have been learning about 

artists from around the world this term. 

We then recreated some of their work and 

are really proud of what we have pro-

duced. The quality of the art work has 

been fantastic and the children have thor-

oughly enjoyed themselves learning such a 

range of styles and approaches to art.  


